
COVID-19 Recommendations 
 
The Stonegate Community Association Board of Directors agrees with our Executive 
Director’s recommendations on how SCA should handle business during the COVID-19 
outbreak.  In order to minimize the spread of COVID-19 and to protect our members 
and staff during this period, the following items will be implemented. 
 

1) The Annual Meeting and the Board Meeting scheduled for March 26th have 
been canceled.  Voting for Board Candidates ends Monday, March 23rd at 5 
p.m.  The Nomination & Election Committee will meet Tuesday, March 24th.  
The election results will be announced by community email. 

 
2) Board and Committee meetings are canceled at this time.  SCA has 

contracted with Zoom for audio-video conferencing of future Board meetings.  
Members can join Board meetings via a provided link as to comply with open 
meeting requirements.  Committee meetings will use the audio-video 
conferencing to conduct their business and to make recommendations to the 
Board. 

  
3) The Community Center will be closed Monday, March 23rd for a period of 30 

days for all daytime and weekend events.  
 

4) The Community Center will be closed to walk-in traffic for the next 30 days.  
Residents are requested to call 480-391-9760 to schedule an appointment or 
leave a message and a staff member will contact you.  Appointments will take 
place between the hours of 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. Monday thru Friday.  Most 
community association business will take place via the phone and e-mail. 

 
5) The main gate will be manned 24/7.  We are requesting residents to pre-

admit all guests and vendors in order to keep gate personnel contact and 
exposure to a minimum.  Please provide your guest and vendor the following 
address: 11551 East Mountain View Road so they arrive at the main gate and 
not the East Gate. 

 
6) The outside recreational areas will remain open during their normal operating 

hours.  Residents are responsible for their guests and their behavior.  SCA is 
requesting residents abide by the rule of 8 people or less.  At this time, 
Maricopa County Health Department states the virus is killed by the pool or 
spa chlorinated water.  SCA maintenance personnel are disinfecting the 
recreational area and equipment.  Tennis and pickleball continues.  Please 
use the reservation system. 

 
7) Spring Fling is postponed. 
 
The above actions are designed to minimize gathering and to allow the reasonable 
use of the recreation area.  A restriction on outdoor exercise has not occurred as 
individuals do maintain social distancing.  Yes, we are living in interesting times and 
this crisis will end.  
 
SCA appreciates your understanding and cooperating during these difficult times. 


